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Board Meeting- September 6, 2012

· Call To Order  at 7:35 pm
· In attendance- Roly, Matt, Melinda, Tracy, Clyde, Larry, Mariann, Lara, Steve, DC

· August 16th Minutes were Approved 
Open Business:
· Tracy will send Steve all of the logos to add to the league website. – Tracy will be finalizing this and will bring Steve a flash drive with all logo’s on Monday to his practice field.- Closed 
· Steve will update the bi-laws to add the new background section and post the new version onto the website. - This has been reassigned to Mariann who will complete this and get the new version to Steve on Friday, September 7th to repost to the website. 
· Matt to confirm all A, B, C,D and Flag coaches have submitted their background investigation form.- Closed 
·  All BoD Members should plan to be at Freedom by 7:00 am to help get things set up and ready to go for the 3rd Annual CLYFL Fun Fest- Closed 

· All BoD Members should plan to stop by the Memory Makers area by 7:45 to get their photo’s taken for the 2012 yearbook.- Closed 

· Steve to send a reminder blast about parking and more volunteers for the Fun Fest- Closed 
· Rickie will provide the link to the BoD for helmet removal video

· Mariann to make changes to the Volunteer hours letters and will send to Roly for signature and copies made for the Fun Fest. – Closed 
· Jenn will be creating the Agenda for the Opening Ceremony event and will send this out to the BoD by Wednesday August 22nd – Closed 
· Steve will provide a blast to the league with the agenda for the event – Closed 
· Mariann to add 8th Grade graduation events to the agenda for the Sept 6th meeting.- Closed 

· Rickie, Roly, Clyde and Matt will be ensuring that all background forms have been completed and will be reviewing all results and will provide the board with any additional feedback- Closed 
· Rickie will be reviewing the league insurance policy for any insurance items
· Mariann will add the Coaches award process to the agenda for September 6th meeting. – Closed 

· Hannah will be creating a proposal at the end of the season on different options for Fundraising for the 2013 season. 

New Business:
· Fun Fest results – Hannah and Larry are still working on the numbers for final results from the event.  
· Missing Paperwork – Valerie will send out one final list of players missing paperwork
· Pictures- Are scheduled for September, 15 & 16th at Freedom Park. We will need to have board member(s) on site for any league sponsored event.  
· 8th Grade Graduation- 8th grade pictures will be taken during team picture times.  The coaches have all been notified of this slight change and also Memory Markers has been provided a list of all 8th graders and teams.  
· Select Changes- the Select program has now merged into 2 teams, the Pride and the Raiders.  All uniforms etc will be handed out on Saturday 9/8/12 for these player moves.  There will be no changes to the current schedule for the league
· Proposal to playing time for A select from 8 to 15 per player did not pass
· CLYFL night at Tuscarora- Is scheduled for Friday, September 14th.  Four D league teams will be invited to play for a short scrimmage during half time of the game.  All CLYFL players who wear their jerseys will get into the game for free.
· D league rules will be reviewed, clarified and communicated to families.  
· Coaches Award- the protocol for this award will be defined by November 2012 and will be sent out to the league for the membership to nominate coaches for this award in the future.   
· Director of Equipment open position- has been filled by Dorian Clinton 
· The next board meeting is scheduled for September 20th at 7:30 location Freedom Park
· The meeting was adjourned at 8:40.
Action Items:
Valerie will send to the Board one final list of all kids with missing paperwork.  

Roly/Matt will send out e-mails to the coaches that have player’s still missing paperwork

All a board member will be delegated to each game where we have kids will missing paperwork.  The Board member will speak to the coach and player prior to game time to either collect the paperwork or to ensure the player is benched for the game and again until the paperwork is received. 

All once the final picture schedule is posted, board members will set up time to cover both days for the event for coverage in case of questions/issues

Events team will begin to work together to plan out the 8th grade graduation. 

Mariann will set up meetings with the events team for mid September to get the 8th grade graduation kicked off. 

Lara will identify the four D league teams that will be invited to play for the CLYFL night at Tuscarora.  

Steve to send a blast to the league about CLYFL night at Tuscarora reminding players get in free if they wear their CLYFL jerseys. 

Lara will send the D league rules and potential questions to Steve, Matt, Roly for review and clarification. 

Steve will send out a communication to the D league families of the league rules and any clarifications.  

Steve will be working on the coach’s award protocol and will create a blast to go out to the membership in November to request for nominations. 

